MATSON NOTIFICATION 




March 7, 2016

Subjects:  Systems Transition; Fuel Related Surcharge; Contract Format Changes
 
Dear Matson Customer:
 
Thank you for your patience during our recent cutover to Matson systems which now operate our Alaska service.   We recognize there were changes that required time and effort on your part, and appreciate your assistance to ensure a successful transition.
 
Now that the systems conversion is substantively behind us, we want to make you aware of some additional positive steps in our Alaska integration: 
 
Fuel Related Surcharge
As a result of continued moderation in fuel prices, Matson is lowering its ocean fuel related surcharge by two percentage points for its Alaska Service.  Effective March 13, 2016: 
 
-   The Ocean fuel surcharge will be reduced from 24% to 22%.
-   The Inland Motor Fuel surcharge will be reduced from 23.5% to 22%. This fuel surcharge      applies only to the motor component of inland origin and destination arbitraries, including      local pick-up and delivery.
-    The Inland Rail Fuel surcharge will be reduced from 24% to 22%. This fuel surcharge applies only to the rail component of inland origin and destination arbitraries.
 
Matson has made a practice of giving 30-days’ notice for upward rate adjustments, but passes on downward adjustments to our customers as soon as possible. We will continue to monitor fuel costs and adjust the surcharge accordingly.
 
After the reduction announced above, we are going to restructure our fuel related surcharge to better align with prevailing market practices.   This adjustment will reduce all of our fuel related surcharges to a flat 11% and increase ocean freight by equal amounts, such that the net result is no change to rate levels and a new structure that will simplify market rate comparisons for customers.  This change will become effective upon implementation of the tariff change, currently scheduled for April 18, 2016, and execution of a contract amendment.
 
Matson Contract Format
Matson has deliberately made few changes to Horizon’s operations in order to maintain continuity for customers, including the use of legacy Horizon Lines contracts.  Now that we are running on Matson systems, we would like to convert legacy contracts to Matson’s format.  This format better aligns with Matson systems and allows quicker, more streamlined execution of rating, billing, and amendments.     Contract term, volume commitments, and rates (after the fuel surcharge restructure described above) will all remain unchanged.  The new fuel surcharge structure will be reflected in the new Matson contracts executed with customers in the coming weeks.
Some customers that have recently signed service contracts are already using the Matson format, and we will be working to transition all contracts to the Matson format in the coming weeks.

Your sales representative will be contacting you soon to implement these changes and answer any questions you may have. If you have any questions, please contact your account executive or our Customer Support Center at 877-678-7447.
